I have worked with Fred Heald for the last three years at Buzztime, Inc where I am a Senior Software Engineer developing in C# on our Platform Services Backend.  Fred and I have worked on several projects together, designing the services that he consumed in his Web work.  From the time I started working here I have been impressed with Fred’s knowledge and insight into the layers of complexity of our systems.  He is patient, easy to work with and has always made himself available to assist with any issues.  I had to jump into the Web world with JavaScript this past year and Fred was the one who made it possible for me to complete the project.  He mentored me through answering questions, showing me different ways to do things, and performing in-depth code reviews of the finished product. 
Fred has had to work on his own quite a bit but transitioned easily into our team environments when they were organized.  Fred is disciplined about code design and writing unit tests.  I am very disappointed that he’s no longer with us and can recommend him as an excellent addition to any web development team.
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